
 
 
THE AGENCY HAS REIMBURSED FIVE BENEFECIARIES FROM THE 
FUNDS OF THE IPARD PROGRAM UNDER THE SECOND CALL FOR 
ALLOCATION OF FUNDS (01/2010) 
 
The Agency for Financial Support of the 
Agriculture and Rural Development continues 
with the payment of funds from the IPARD 
Program. 
Having successfully implemented the 
investments, three beneficiaries which have 
signed Contracts with the Agency for allocation 
of funds from the IPARD Program under the 
Call 01/2010, were reimbursed from the EU 
funds for rural development. 
 
 
The beneficiary, Goran Dinevski (IF) from Resen was reimbursed an amount of 183.634,50 
denars, out of which 137.726,00 denars were EU funds and 45.908,50 denars were funds 
from the national budget aimed at reconstruction of the existing orchards. 
 
182.972,00 denars were paid to the beneficiary Agro Cibale DOOEL from Resen, out of 
which 137.229,00 denars were EU funds and 45.743,00 denars were national budget funds 
for reconstruction of orchards. 
 
Having successfully implemented the investments in reconstruction of orchards, the 
beneficiary Milka Dojcinovska was reimbursed 184.500,00 denars, out of which 138.375,00 
denars are EU funds and 46.125,00 denars are budget from the RM. 
 
The beneficiary, Genc Sedaliu (IF) from Resen was reimbursed an amount of 231.650,00 
denars, out of which 173.737,50 denars were EU funds and 57.912,50 denars were funds 
from the national budget aimed at reconstruction of the existing orchards. 
 
Having successfully implemented the investments in modernization and technological 
upgrade of dairy establishments with specialized production, the Company for production of 
milk and dairy products Dairy MILKOM DOOEL from Gradsko was reimbursed 
2.662.679,00 denars, out of which 1.997.009,00 denars are EU funds and 665.670,00 denars 
are budget from the RM. 
 
 
 
 


